NOTES OF A MEETING OF THE ADDINGHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN FORUM HELD AT THE MEMORIAL HALL ON FRIDAY 29 JUNE 2018

Present: 	Parish Council: Cllrs Naylor (Chairman), Appleyard and Tennant, and J Markham (Clerk)
Civic Society:  J Robinson, J Hindle (Environment Group), K Birch
		Village Residents: A Taylor, M Wood, K Appleyard 

In attendance: M Wellock, Kirkwells
		
1. Notes of Meeting held on 24 April 2018

Noted.    

2. Preferred Options Draft Neighbourhood Plan – Comments from BMDC

[bookmark: _GoBack]In response to queries raised by the volunteer members of the Forum, MW explained the implications of the comments received from BMDC, specifically those focused on the housing site assessments included in the Preferred Options policy ANDP1, and confirmed the advice previously provided to the Parish Council at its meeting held on 4 June.  The advice and the consequent decision taken by the Parish Council to progress a draft Plan without housing site allocations at this stage were received with disappointment by the volunteer members, and the Council’s intention to advance the Plan through to referendum in May 2019 was noted.  MW undertook to produce a revised timeline which would be circulated to members of the Forum.

It was noted that confirmation had now been received from Natural England that a full SEA assessment would not be required.  This had been discussed with the technical advisers, Aecom, to whom an application had been made, through Locality, for advice on preparation of the Habitats Regulation Assessment, and it had been agreed not to pursue this application further.  The application for support for housing site viability assessments remained outstanding, as Aecom had yet to confirm whether Addingham would be eligible.  It was agreed to make a further application to them for support for the landscape survey recommended by BMDC.  If support from Aecom was not available, it was proposed to commission the work independently from local consultants.

3. Regulation 14 Draft Plan

MW presented the amendments made to the draft to take account of BMDC’s comments and to remove the site allocations from ANDP1 in line with the Parish Council’s decision.  He noted that the policy maps had yet to be updated.  It was suggested that reference to the 4Becks project be included in the section on climate change resilience, and that references to eco-friendly home improvements could be retained, but as supporting actions, rather than policy statements.  

It was then agreed, after further discussion, that any final proposed amendments (including typos and minor drafting corrections) would be sent by 6 July to the Clerk for collation into one document to be sent to Kirkwells.

The draft would then be published for formal consultation over the summer period.

4. Communications

The information published by the Parish Council after its meeting on 20 June was discussed.  It was confirmed that the publicity had been produced as promptly as possible - as necessary, and as previously suggested at Forum meetings and advised by Kirkwells, to inform all residents, including those who had attended recent consultation events, of the Council’s revised approach to finalisation of an initial Plan without housing site allocations.  The volunteer members of the Forum expressed disappointment that they had not been advised of this decision in advance.

5. Next Meeting

Date to be confirmed
